Custer County Library Board
Minutes
November 9, 2016







Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, November 9th in the library conference room.  Trustees in attendance were Bill Schreier, Seyward Rittberger, and Amy Kirk with Mickey Schlecht presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  The meeting was called to order at 1:04 p.m.
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
MINUTES

· October 12th Board Minutes – Bill moved to accept the minutes as presented; Amy seconded the motion; the motion carried.
TREASURER REPORT:  Bill moved to approve the treasurer’s report; Seyward seconded the motion; the motion carried.
· GENERAL CHECKING:            
Balance $17,369.65 as of October 31, 2016
 

· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET:  
Balance:  $39,875.20 

Expended:  79.58%
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Library statistics for October. The following topics were covered in the meeting.

· Book Chat - Six participants attended the Book Chat on October 2nd, two of whom were men.  The next Book Chat is scheduled for December 8th at 5:30 p.m. 
· BHAL – Mickey, Bill, and Doris Ann are registered for the fall Black Hills Area Librarian and Trustee training on November 22nd in Rapid City.  Each will receive four continuing education hours for the session.
· BHLC – The Consortium is still working the kinks out of the interlibrary loan process.  Even though Rapid City patrons are primarily the only ones taking advantage of the consortium-wide collection, the demand has been rather high.  We have two boxes of books to drop off at the School of Mines on our next visit.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  
· Library Sign 
The last time Doris Ann talked to Bill with Custer sign, he expected the sign to be completed in six weeks, which would fall during the week of Thanksgiving.  Doris Ann will call him for an update next week.
· Building Damage/Repair 
All repairs to the building have been complete.  The barricades are still up in the parking lot, presumably for some concrete work that Jim plans to have done soon.  Doris Ann will ask him when the barricades can be removed.
· 2017 Budget 
The error in the library’s personnel expense budget was corrected and approved at the October 19th Commission Meeting.
· Strategic Plan 2017-21 – 
Doris Ann presented trustees with a copy of what she had completed thus far on the Strategic Plan Draft for 2017-21.  Trustees would like to add a goal of maintaining accreditation at the Exemplary Level.  The primary challenges in maintaining Exemplary accreditation is staying on-track with planning and policy development/revisions and maintaining 45 hours of trustee training in each 3-year period.  Seyward and Amy mentioned interest in completing some of the online training courses.

Seyward brought up the opportunity to participate in the upcoming Education Nights held at the Hermosa School.  She suggested sponsoring a booth to promote awareness of the library.  
· Technology Plan 2017-19 – Tabled
· Director Evaluation – EXECUTIVE SESSION
At 2:10 p.m. Bill moved to go into and out of Executive Session to discuss personnel issues.  The Board came out of Executive Session at 2:30 p.m.
NEW BUSINESS:  
· Replacement Trustee
Amy’s first three-year-term ends in 2016.  She is considering pursuing other service opportunities and suggested the board discuss possible replacements.  Bill and Mickey both end their second three-year-terms in 2017.  Renee Star’s and Jim Laverick’s names were suggested as potential trustees.  The board discussed the idea of advertising for interest in upcoming board positions and the importance of maintaining gender balance on the board. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· CLOSED on November 11th for Veterans’ Day
· CLOSED from  November 24th to November 26th for Thanksgiving
· Black Hills Area Librarian/Trustee Training on November 15th from 12 to 4 p.m. at RCPL
· Free Uke Classes on Saturdays at 10:00 a.m.
· Adult Coloring 5 to 7 p.m. on November 9th & 23rd, December 7th & 14th 
· Book Chat on December 8th at 5:30 p.m.

· Christmas Party on December 14th at noon
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 2:35 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   December 14th at 10:00 a.m. in the Library Conference Room, followed by the Christmas potluck at noon.
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
